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Greetings from the East 
 

 
 

Happy April everyone, I hope you all had a lucky St. Patty's Day and a 
happy Easter. This has certainly been an active month for our lodge this 
past March with many new Masons joining us as we had the pleasure of 
conferring several first degrees during this past month. 
I would like to congratulate Brother Anthony Rodriguez on his excellent 
Third Degree proficiency given at our last stated meeting, certainly no 
small challenge and the first step toward a continuing future in the  
performance of the ritual of our craft. At our last stated meeting we also 
had the honor of hosting Worshipful Brother David A. Coleman, the  
Inspector of our 614th Masonic district for his official visit and would like 
to thank him for coming. Also this past month I had the pleasure of   
attending a reception for our Grand Chaplain of California, John Hinck 
hosted by Fresno Lodge No. 247. 
Also I have been asked by the Fresno Scottish Rite bodies to announce 

to our members, particularly our many new Master Masons who have recently received their third 
degree that the Scottish Rite will be having a degree class the 
first two weekends in May. Cost of initiation for the 4th-32nd     
degrees is $150.00, anyone interested in taking these degrees 
please feel free to contact the Scottish Rite office or myself as I 
have petitions available. This is a fun and enlightening event 
and                
I encourage 
you all to     
attend, April 
will continue to 
be a busy a     
productive 
month for our 
lodge and I 
hope I will see 
you all very 
soon at        
upcoming    
dinners and  
degrees. 
 

Andrew,    
Worshipful 
Master 

 

2016 DUES, $113.50 as of December 31, 2015 are DELINQUENT 

Worshipful Miller  
Congratulating  

Calvin I. McCarty 
Master Mason 

Worshipful Miller obligated Daniel J. Tamayo 
an Entered Apprentice Mason, 
Scott Fichtner gave the Masters Lecture 
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Greetings from the West 
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Notice 
 

March 17, 2016 we will read and April 21, 2016, Stated Meeting we will vote on a by-law change to 
the dues .  
 § 802.020 Section 2. The dues of each member of this Lodge shall be the sum of $ 70.00 plus 
the Per Capita sum approved by Grand Lodge at the immediately preceding Annual Communication, 
with the total thus determined rounded up to the next higher whole multiple of $ 10.00, per annum, 
payable in advance on the first day of January. 
If this were in place today our dues would be $120.00 

$70.00  Dues 
      $43.50 per capita 

         $113.50 2016 dues 
rounded up to the next whole number $120.00 

March 3, 2016, David Garza and Douglas Garza, Entered Apprentice Masons 

 

April Menu 
 

Appetizers 
Salad Bar 

BBQ-ed New Strip Steak 
Sautéed Shrimp 

Pilaf 
Green Beans 

Rolls 
Dessert 
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Greetings from the South 
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Excitement is in the air at Las Palmas-Ponderosa lodge.  Spring has 
brought not only wonderful weather but continued growth to our      
brotherhood.  As the Junior Warden I have had the honor to bestow upon 
brother’s David Garza, Douglas Garza and Daniel Tamayo their entered  
apprentice degree.  We welcome the new faces with open arms.   
 

Stated meetings are a favorite of mine, the food is always outstanding!  
We are so lucky to have such a wonderful staff of cooks and volunteers 
who tickled our pallets with Salisbury steak, mashed taters, corn and a full 
salad bar.  Least not, I forget the fabulous appetizers displayed buffet 
style.  Farm boy heaven if you ask me. 
 

We had a special guest this month, the district inspector and a Past     
Master,  Worshipful David A. Coleman.  It was great to catch up with him 
for his annual visit, thank you David for joining us this month and we look 

forward to your next visit. 
 

St. Patrick’s Day has past and by the time you read this we will all have enjoyed a wonderful 
Easter holiday filled with family and friends.  I have little ones and the Easter egg hunt is       
definitely a highlight for me.  Saturday before Easter I snuck away from the family to support our 
brother, Ryan Marrett, in the staircase lecture competition.  I was very impressed by his          
performance and his dedication to our lodge, he did an outstanding job.  We will continue to  
support him as he climbs the ladder to the Grand Lodge.  Thank goodness I have moved on from 
the Senior Deacon position, he would make me look bad.  Congratulations Brother! Hopefully 
April will bring us Showers and the grass will stay green a little longer.  
 
 

 Until next month my friends………after all I can only get my wife to write this for me once a 
month. 

Scott, Junior Warden 

 

David Garza, Scott Fichtner and  Douglas Garza       
  Entered  Apprentice 

Masons, March 3, 2016 

Trent Smith and  Scott Fichtner 
Entered Apprentice  

March 10, 2016 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

  
 

 
 
 
 

1 
BIKE PROGRAM 
8:15 A.M. 
POWERS/WILSON 
 

2 
 
NILE SET-UP 
INSTALLATION 
 

3 
NILE  
INSTALLATION 
 

4 
ESTRILLA CLUB 
6:00 P.M. 

5 
 

HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
7:00 P.M. 
 

6 
LEGACY O.E.S 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:30 P.M CHAPTER 
DGM OFFICAL 
VISIT 

7 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DEGREE 
 

8 9 
 
 

10 
 

11 12 
6:00 P.M. L.M.B.A 
LPP 366  
OFFICERS 
7:00 P.M. 
COIN CLUB 

13 
NILE NO 92 
7;30 P.M. 
STATED SESSION 

14 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DEGREE 

15 
 
 

16 
 
 

17 
 
 

18 19 
HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
7:00 P.M.  
STATED MEETING 
 
 

20 
LEGACY O.E.S 
MASONIC FAMILY 
DINNER 
 
 
 

21 
 
 
LPP366 
6:00 P.M.  
APPETIZER 
6:30 P.M.DINNER 
7:00 P.M. 
PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
7:30  
STATED MEETING 

22 23 
 
SECRETARY 
TREASURER 
WOOKSHOP 
11:00 A.M. 
2:00 P.M. 

24 
 
 
 
 

25 
MASTER’S NIGHT 
OUT 
6:00 P.M. 
 

26 
 
 

27 
 
 
ADVISORY 
BOARD MEETING 
CARD ROOM 

28 
 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DEGREE 
 

29 30 

APRIL 
 2016 

LAS PALMAS MASONIC CENTER 
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Legacy Chapter No. 555 
Order of Eastern Star 

  

Worthy Matron 
Darlene Henderson 

Worthy Patron 
Cliff Henderson 

 

 

2016 LEGACY CHAPTER OFFICERS 
 

Worthy Matron……..Darlene Henderson PM 
Worthy Patron…………….Cliff Henderson PP 
Associate Matron………………..Juliet Vitz PM 
Associate Patron……….Richard Haggerty PP 
Secretary………………….Donna Herring PGM 
Treasurer………………………..Kurt Docken PP 
Conductress………………………….Ruth Sterry 
Assoc. Conductress…...Debbie Sanborn PM 
Chaplain………………………...John Herring PP 
Marshal……………………..Carlee Johnson PM 
Organist……………………………..Jennifer Finn 
Adah………………………..Jeannette Foote PM 
Ruth………………………...Lynne Haggerty PM 
Esther……………………………….Cathy Lee PM 
Martha………………………..……...Jill Jacobsen 
Electa……………………………..Joyce Spoelstra 
Warder………………………………...Devin Bleak 
Sentinel………………………Gordon Keeton PP 
 
 

 

Calendar 
April 6 2016 ………………...DGM Official Visit 
Theme “Fiesta” 
Dress,  Mexican Attire 
Chairman, Kay Docken 
Co-chairman, Lynn Haggerty 
 
April 20, 2016  
5th Annual MASONIC FAMILY DINNER 
Card Room Meeting, 6:15 P.M. 
Dress; Casual 
Chairman, Donna Herring 
Co-Chairman, Tina Bernier 
 
ESTRELLITA CLUB 
April 4, 2016,  ……………………..6:00 P.M. 

 

 

 
Dinner 

Masonic Family Dinner 
Italian Dinner 

$10.  per person 

$5. Youth  Group Members 
 Support Youth Groups  

Sisters and Brothers; 
 
You may buy tickets from Legacy members 
for this wonderful event, We come together 
in support of out fantastic groups of young 
girls and boys and their very special             
leadership group. We have a large support  
by many who buy tickets and do not attend, 
thank you for your generosity. All money 
raised is given to the three groups. Join us 
for a tasty Italian dinner, with silent auctions 
A great social event our Masonic Fraternity! 
Again, Join us for a wonderful evening! 
 
Darlene and Cliff Henderson 
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Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge No. 366 F & A M  
Honoring our Youth Groups 

 
Andrew A. Miller, Worshipful Master presented a 
donation to each of the three youth groups    
attending our March Stated Meeting Dinner. 
 
Stated Center DeMolay from Fresno Masonic 
Center. 
 
Bethel Guardian No. 49 from Fresno Masonic 
Center. 
 
Heart of the Valley Assembly No 217, from 
Las Palmas Masonic Center.   
 
 

Las Palmas  
Masonic  
Center 

Las Palmas  
Masonic  
Center 
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Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge No. 366 F & A M  
Honoring our Youth Groups at our March Stated Meeting Dinner 

Bethel Guardian 49,  
Fresno 

State Center DeMolay 

Heart of the Valley 
Assembly No. 217 
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April Stated Meeting Dinner 

Public Schools Bicycle Program 

We are  presenting Bikes, Helmets, Back Packs  
and book bags at our two schools on 8:15 A.M. 
April 1, 2016.  Please join us in this presentation 
at Powers-Ginsburg and Woodrow Wilson          
Elementary Schools. Many thanks to all who 
make these happen! 
Richard Ehorn 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

 

 
 

 

Hollywood Scene in 2016 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Heart of the Valley Assembly had a fun and exciting weekend at Grand Assembly.  The fun 
started Friday Night when Joy participated in the Bow team ritual competition with Central 
Coast Assembly.  Then Saturday morning, Joy participated in the individual ritual competition.  
Saturday morning was also Grand Choir practice for Gwen and our pledge group practiced for 
the pledge majority service. Saturday was highlighted with the entrance of the Charming   
Cheetahs and California Pledge conferring the majority degree for six of their members.       
Saturday night was an opportunity to meet new friends during the carnival and dance. 
Sunday morning started with a devotional service and formal ritual opening. A beautiful         
Initiation Ceremony was performed for 11 candidates, including our Lilly Rose. Sunday evening 
was highlighted by a special escort of the Grand Master of California and Revelations of 2017 
Grand Officers. 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  
April 2016 Newsletter 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Monday started with Central Coast, Heart of the Valley and Visalia Assemblies serving as 
hostesses for the Grand Cross of Color Banquet.  The tables were decorated with a Grand 
Cross, colorful flowers, programs and handmade Grand Cross of Color medallion holders.  
After the banquet, Masters of the Grand Cross of Color adjourned to the arena for the Grand 
Cross of Color Degree. 
Monday afternoon was full of awards and excitement for our assembly received 3rd place in 
the Bow Competition, 2nd place in Ritual, 3rd place in Poetry, participated in Sew-N-Show and 
Arts-N-Crafts.  To highlight the afternoon, our District (Heart of the Valley & Visalia) received 
the Official Visit Best Ritual Award.  Congratulations to all who participated! 
Monday evening was Ritualistic Closing.  We are very proud of the accomplishments of 
Courtney, Julia and Samantha. All reflected on the fabulous year and  with our Charming 
Cheetah Grand Officers.   Looking forward to Grand Assembly 2017! 

 
 Ohio Representatives sat with our assembly       2016 Grand Choir 

Grand Drill Leader Introduces California Grand 
Chapter Order of Eastern Star and Amaranth 
Dignitaries.  Our very own Mr. Scott is      
standing directly behind Samantha 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly standing proud! 

                                            

     Grand Color Bearer and Represent 

     Colorado and Nevada  

     Grand Master of Masons in California, David Perry  

 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

      Grand Choir Member  

Grand Immortality and           
 Representative  

to Illinois and Wisconsin 

Grand Choir Director and 
Representative to Ohio and 
Pennsylvania                           
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Girls World Expo  
Heart of the Valley Assembly participated in the first Fresno Area Girls World Expo.  We    
provided information on Rainbow and Pledge Programs in the Fresno and Visalia Area. The 
Expo was excellent exposure for our assemblies. Participants were invited to work on our  
service project to send drawings and greetings to our Veterans. 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Line Officers Meeting and Epic Craft Day 
Heart of the Valley Line Officers held their meeting 1 pm prior to our annual 
Epic Craft Day.   Term Calendar, Grand Assembly and Disneyland Leadership 
Workshop were discussed. At 2 pm, the artistic talents of our members shined 
bright with many stations working on projects for Grand Assembly. At 4 pm, all 
met with their parents to discuss Grand Assembly, Cell Phone Use Policy and 
Disneyland Leadership Workshop. Let the fun and excitement begin! 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Once upon a time, there was a little girl who became a Rainbow Girl.  
On September 12th, 2007 Rainbow began teaching her many valuable        
lessons! She learned the seven lessons of the Rainbow, Faith, Hope and 
Charity. She learned to lead with confidence, and to how to make friends    
everywhere she went. She watched her assembly grow and blossom. 
 

One day, this little girl looked in the mirror and noticed that she wasn't so little 
anymore! It scared her at first, but then it made her feel proud of all that she 
had accomplished. Then, on a late Sunday evening, this girl had a revelation 
and embarked on an unforgettable journey! She played pianos all over the 
state, traveled to many distant lands, and made friendships that would last a 
lifetime.  
 

Just when she thought her journey ended, she was asked to direct her travels 
through a charming adventure! She searched high and low for girls to join her 
choir in a musical experience, and once again, found friendship and love all 
around her. This girl never dreamed she could have gone so far in such little 
time!! 
 

Wasn't it only yesterday that she held firmly the hand of Faith? Yes, time     
certainly has flown by for this little girl. But she has cherished every second of 
this precious time in her life. She has made so many memories that have filled 
her heart to the brim! She owes many thanks to the girls and adults that have 
shaped her life with their love, laughs and many hugs!!  
 

On March 20th, 2016 this girl said goodbye to a chapter in her life that she will 
always hold closely to her heart. She has walked beside Unicorns and     
Cheetahs who have impacted her life in a way that words cannot express! Her 
heart glows with pride reflecting on the last two years of her career as a Grand 
Officer. Although her journey through the Rainbow is over, this girl is at peace 
because she has found her pot of gold, and the light of the Rainbow will        
always radiate from her smile as she goes through life. With her heart full of 
music, walking with her sister’s hand-in-hand, this girl is living happily ever    
after. 
 

Julia Holman, Past Grand Musician and Representative to New Jersey 
and New York and Jr. Grand Choir Director and Representative to Ohio 

and Pennsylvania 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217  

 

 
Heart of the Valley Pledge Group and Assembly meets the 1st 
and 3rdTuesday each month.  Pledge Group meets at 6:15 pm 

and Assembly 7:00 pm. at the Las Palmas Masonic Center.    
We invite all members of our sponsoring orders to come out and attend our meetings. 

 
 

Heart of the Valley Contact Information: 
 

Mother Advisor: Jennifer Elkins……...  (559) 240-7945 
Assist Mother Advisor: Galye Holman  (559) 322-0627 
                                Lisa Jones…….  (559) 708-0706 
Pledge Mother: Diane Bean Holsworth dholsworth@sbcglobal.net.  559-270-1515 
Eastern Star Liaison:  Barbara Scott      Barbara2009WGM@yahoo.com  559-439-6690 
                               Cathy Lee            voiceslee@gmail.com  559 647-3602 
Masonic Liaison: Jim Redman            dolphindad2012@yahoo.com  559-437-0101/559-779-6687 
                        Harry Zahlis             harry@zahlis.com   559 288-7861 
 
 

Do you know of a girl between the ages of 8-20 that could benefit from the          
wonderful teachings of Rainbow and our Pledge group?  Let us know!  We would love 
to invite prospective members to our fun and fantastic events! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Rainbow Sunday 
Stated Meeting 
Masonic Youth Dinner 
State Center Installation 
Line Officers Meeting 
Stated Meeting 
Legacy Chapter Youth  
Dinner Serving, Group A 
Disney Leadership Training 
Advisory Board Meeting 
Red Cross-Flag Tribute 
Stated Meeting 

10:30 A.M. 
7:00 P.M. 
6:00 P.M. 
7:00 P.M. 
1:00 P.M. 
7:00 P.M. 
6:00 P.M.  
6:00 P.M. 
 
6:30 P.M. 
6:00 P.M. 
7:00 P.M. 

New Covenant Community Church 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Fresno Masonic Center 
Fresno Masonic Center 
Scoops in Clovis 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Disneyland 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Landmark Aviation 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 

April 3 
April 5 
April 6 
April 9 
April 10 
April 19 
April 20 
April 21 
April 23 
April 27 
April 30 
May 3 
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      Bethel Guardian 49, Fresno 
 
 
 
 

Bethel 49, Fresno teamed up with Bethel 288, Lemoore to for the Grand Guardian’s Official Visit 
on March 7, 2014.  The Bethel daughters planned a theme of “Happiness is…the sound of music” 
to honor the Grand Guardian and Associate Grand Guardian who love music and the movie by the 
same name.  The daughters even performed an original song about Job’s Daughters set to the 
tune of “My Favorite Things”.  The two Bethels had fun working together and demonstrating their 
proficiency in their work.   
 

Also on March 7th, we were honored to host the Supreme Guardian (from Michigan) and the     
Associate Supreme Guardian (from Oregon) along with Miss International Job’s Daughter and   
Supreme Bethel Honored Queen for dinner and the meeting.  It was a once-in- a lifetime event 
hosting these dignitaries. 
 

We meet on the 1st and 3rd Mondays at 7 pm at Fresno Masonic Center  Our next installation will 
be on Saturday, June 11th at 7 pm at Fresno Masonic Center.  We would love to see members of 
our Masonic family at our meetings and installation. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
Ms. Sherri Johnson, Bethel Guardian 49, Fresno 
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Carole Rea Littleworth 
Queen 

              

Hello again from Sharon Temple No. 
92.  I thought the article I wrote last 
month would be my last; but with 
our Queen Elect Jan Arnold’s  
 Installation being on April 3rd 
I have the pleasure of writing you 
once more.  
 

The month of March was busy.  On 
the 2nd the Tulare-Kings Nile Club 

had their Queen’s Official Visit and Installation of Officers at the 
Lamp Liter Inn in Visalia.  The tables were decorated with a 
Spring and Easter theme.  I received my first Stepping Stone.  
Stepping Stones can be presented in honor of or in memory of a 
member and the money spent for them goes to the Nile Founda-
tion to support the Shriners Hospital.   I was honored to receive one. The March 9th Session 
was Farewell and Election of Officers.  We elected all the Line Officers, Pr. Recorder, Pr. 
Banker, and four Delegates to Supreme Session this June in Indianapolis.  I gave my year end 
report and made it through the whole report without crying (That wasn’t easy to do.).   
 

Nile Sewing had a Salad Bar – Dessert Luncheon at the Tehran Shrine Center on the 16th.  The 
food was yummy and the fellowship great.  The Queen’s Farwell Luncheon was held at       
Sunnyside Country Club on the 19th.  It was a lovely Luncheon and I thank Lenore Stork, JPQ 
for doing such a wonderful job.  I branched out a little and attended the Past Matrons and Past 
Patrons of the Central San Joaquin’s Breakfast for the Worth Grand Matron and Worth Grand 
Patron and their Officers in Selma at the Spike and Rail on the 20th.  That evening I attended 
the banquet for Rainbow and the Grand Assembly Session where I was presented along with 
other Masonic dignitaries. All the events were well attended by the members of Sharon     
Temple. Patrol, Choir and Pageantry also 
had their monthly meetings which I     
attended; and Installed the Officers in  
Patrol and Choir.   
 

Our Installation of Officers in on April 
3, 2016 at 2:00 PM at Las Palmas       
Masonic Center.  It is an open Installation 
and I invite all of you to come. 
 

Again I thank everyone for all their help 
and support in  making this a wonderful 
year. 
 
With Nile Love, 
 
Carole Rea Littleworth, Queen 
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Brother Donald J. Lenz picture is featured on 
the Grand Lodge web site, www.freemason.org 
his picture is on all the mailings for Masonic     
Charities correspondence to the Brethren.  
 

Brother Lenz was raised in Clovis Lodge No 417 
on  June   17, 1982.  
 

He is a  master wood carver who with his group 
carve canes for  veterans and Masons.  
 

Las Palmas Lodge Members: 
 
Being given the financial means to attend the college 
of my choice has been a blessing, but more than that, 
I have appreciated having the support and              
encouragement of my Masonic family.  The scholarship 
went toward tuition and books. It allowed me to      
attend classes that have inspired me and expanded my 
worldview. It has also given me peace of mind,   
knowing that my desire to further my education is  
supported and valued by those around me and for that 
I will always be grateful. 
 
Sami Jones 
2015 Las Palmas Scholarship Recipient 

Bits and Pieces 

Daniel Tamayo and  
Worshipful Miller, 
March 24, 2016  

Entered Apprentice 
 Mason 
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from the  WIDOWS CLUB 
Las Palmas-Ponderosa March Stated  Dinner  

 

JOIN US 
Come join us and enjoy great fellowship with kindred friends. 

We meet the last Wednesday of each month.* at 12:00 o’clock noon for lunch at 
Denny’s Restaurant 1110 East Shaw Avenue, Fresno CA. 

Looking forward to seeing you! 
R.S.V.P. Lena Cook President (559) 227-0690 • Betty Veffredo Secretary (559) 431-6260 

with exception of July, August and December 
DARK July and August 
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 Greetings from the Archives 

 Last month I told you about the other Masonic bodies that were         
co-owners of the old Fresno Masonic Temple not allowing Las Palmas 
to get their share of the cash proceeds from the sale of the old Temple 
to the Fresno Redevelopment Agency in early 1963. 
 

I did not join Las Palmas until 1967 so I do not have any first-hand 
knowledge of the matter.  I did, however, get to talk to many of our 
members that did have first-hand knowledge.  Here is what I have 
been able to reconstruct from our Lodge Minutes and what was told to 
me by Brothers who were present at the time. 
 

Our Master in 1945, Dee Moyers, had purchased 5 acres on Clinton 
Avenue in Fresno where our Temple now stands.  My father told me 

that Dee initially wanted to locate the depot for his Moyers Stage Lines on this spot.  For some 
reason he changed his mind and in 1952 he made an offer to sell to all of the Masonic bodies 
in Fresno the 5 acres if they would construct a Joint Masonic Temple on the spot.  Since other 
parcels of land were readily available in the new growth areas of the City of Fresno, I think it 
safe to presume that Brother Dee offered to sell this land at a discounted price. 
 

We know that Brother Moyers did impose a date by which construction had to start on this new 
joint Temple.  Unfortunately, I have never been able to find in writing the number of months 
and years that the offer was open.  All I know is that this deadline was before January, 1959 
and that it was not met due to the fact that all of the Lodges could not agree on what to build.  
The stories from old-timers said that the joint ownership had only one year to get things 
started.  From the above dates it would appear that there was at least three years and perhaps 
up to five or six years for construction to start. 

 

Calvin I. McCarty,  Master Mason Degree, February 25, 2016 
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  Marie Callender’s Restaurant            
  1781 East Shaw Avenue 
   April 27, 2016 
 

President;         Lena Cook                                                                                                 
Vice-President;  Judy Gross 
Secretary;         Betty Veffredo 
Treasurer;         Pat Westpal 
 

    Reservations Required 
For Information call (559) 431-6260 

The Haggerty’s 
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APRIL BIRTHDAY’S 

The Masonic Widows Club meets for 
lunch and fellowship on the last 
Wednesday of each month.           
All Masonic Widows are welcome to 
attend. If you have questions or 
would like to participate please   
contact; 
 
Lena Cook (559) 277-0690 
Betty Veffredo (559) 431-6260 

         Birthday      Raised                                       Birthday       Raised 

 

James E. Armour 4/3 5/17 Earl R. Jennings 4/23 8/28 
Jeffrey T. Banks 4/8 10/7 Troy L. Johnson, Jr. 4/29 6/22 
Charles S. Bersani 4/7 4/18 Herbert B. Johnston 4/22 9/12 
Michael V. Bowman, II 4/3 10/17 James K. Keeton 4/19 4/26 
Edward L. Brown 4/23 1/29 Ervin W. Kinchen, Jr. 4/23 1/2 
Shane L. Burkhart 4/28 5/25 Daniel K. Koontz 4/5 9/15 
Thomas E. Crossland 4/27 4/27 Steve La Ferrera 4/14 9/15 
Kenneth M. Crum, Jr. 4/9 7/29 Fred W. Lindeman, Sr. 4/12 9/27 
Newell D. Dodd 4/12 10/19 Robert G. Marshall 4/27 11/30 
Harry M. Dyck, Jr. 4/23 3/16 Kurt D. Martin 4/27 5/14 
Shawn K. Erwin 4/18 11/4 Robert E. Nichols 4/19 7/5 
Scott M. Fichtner 4/8 2/28 Howard S. Pickle 4/7 4/5 
Richard P. Fleming 4/4 5/22 Glynn L. Polacek 4/30 6/23 
Matthew C. Ford 4/2 12/4 Chad G. Schmidt 4/8 11/2 
Joshua M. Harmon 4/2 7/30 Robert O. Scott 4/11 6/9 
Clifford D. Henderson 4/10 5/26 Robert W. Sloan 4/1 1/27 
Walter G. Hibbard, D.D.S. 4/29 5/23 Mark C. Stroup 4/26 10/1 
Hans C. Holt 4/21 3/31 Norman K. Swan 4/12 6/13 
John A. Hopper 4/9 5/9 Timothy W. Taylor 4/2 3/14 
Richard C. Iknoian 4/6 7/19 Earl W. Vanderburgh 4/10 12/2 
Damon E. Israel 4/28 12/1 William J. Williams 4/14 1/27 
Gary P. Jacobsen 4/29 9/4    

IN MEMORIAM 

Homer D. Davis 
 

Born  09/08/1933-Raised  06/07/1961 
Called from labor 

 February 23, 2016 
Golden Veterans Award 06/16/2011 

Robert E. Schlotthauer 
 

Born 05/24/1924-Raised  06/05/1954 
Called from labor 

 February 27, 2016 
Golden Veterans Award 08/19/2004 

IN MEMORIAM 
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LAS PALMAS-PONDEROSA 
LODGE NO. 366 F & A M  

 
2992 East Clinton Avenue 
Fresno, CA  93703-2320 

        Phone:  559-268-2303 
             Fax:  559-268-1235 

E-mail:  lppmasoniclodge@comcast.net 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE  REQUESTED 
 

 
APRIL  2016 

 
 

                                                 

 
NON-PROFIT ORG 

U.S. POSTAGE 
PAID 

PERMIT NO. 159 
FRESNO, CA  93706 

 
 

The month of March was another busy month, honored  our 
Youth Groups at our Stated Meeting Dinner, wow what a special night,   
fantastic dinner served by Heart of the Valley Rainbow girls. We initiated  
four Entered Apprentices, Passed three Fellow Crafts and hosted an Officers 
School of Instruction dinner and classes!  April is Public Schools Month and 
April 1st 8:15 A.M. will be the third quarter presentations at Powers-
Ginsburg and Woodrow Wilson Elementary Schools.  April Stated meeting 
we will honor teachers from both schools with dinner and special certifi-

cates. Have you checked out the Grand Lodge web site, our Brother Donald  J. Lenz is fea-
tured on all the correspondence for Masonic Charities, great picture working on his famous 
canes for veterans!  
                            Join us for coffee and sweets most week day mornings! 
 
 
 

A REQUEST TO THE FAMILY OF THE ADDRESSEE 
Please notify the Lodge if our Brother is hospitalized, in a  
Nursing home, change of Address or incapacitated in any way.  

From the  Desk of the Secretary 

 
 
 
 

We are accepting credit cards    
payments using the Square System. 
 
2016 dues are $113.50 
Credit Card Dues are $118.00 
Stated Dinners are $11.00 
Shirts, Ciphers, Monitors + $1.00 

April 7, 2016 
 

 
April 12, 2016  
 
 

April  14, 2016 
 
 

April 21, 2016 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 28, 2016 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M.  Degree 
 

6:00 P.M. Hall Association Board 
LPP Officers Meeting to follow             
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Degree 
 

6:00 P.M. Appetizer/Salad Bar 
6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Public Schools Month 
7:30 P.M. Stated Meeting 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. First Degree 

          April Calendar 

 

PUBLIC SCHOOLS MONTH 


